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EASI Spring 2007 Conference

San Diego, CA – April 24, 2007

Minutes of General Meeting Session

Section 1
· 8:00 am – Bob Davis welcomed all in attendance (44 registrants). Bob thanked the following corporate sponsors for funding the dinner last night (Monday April 23): Hanes, Gildan, Russell, Fruit of the Loom, Alpha-Broder. Bob commented that this group was now in its seventh year of existence having begun in 2001, and that now there were some 25 wholesalers and at least 25 manufacturers now using the EASI standards. Bob then recognized the members of the Steering Committee and thanked them for serving in this capacity. He then told the attendees that we were looking for volunteers to serve on this committee. All those in attendance then introduced themselves to the audience.

· 8:50 am – Bob then briefly reviewed the gist of the Anti-Trust Policy & Guidelines that we must follow: not to engage in any pricing discussions, and not to conduct business in any way that would impose any restrictions on business partners. Bob then introduced Mike Fabrico.

Section 3
· 8:55 am – Mike Fabrico gave a brief discussion on “Managing EASI without BSW”, the consulting firm that this group had contracted with for management services the prior five (?) years. We as an organization have evolved from a group gathered together to develop standards to operating today in more of a ‘maintenance mode’. Mike pointed out that the cost of BSW to this organization in 2006 was approximately $350,000; as opposed to an estimated cost of operation in 2007 without BSW of approximately $16.000. Since financially this was obviously the right decision, we must now address the issue of “how to manage” the EASI initiative both financially and operationally. Mike told the audience that at a meeting of the Executive Steering Committee held the day before, this group had unanimously decided to apply for a 501c-3 status as a not-for-profit organization to be chartered in the state of Delaware. Mike had done research and presented the many advantages of this approach to the Steering Committee: we could collect only the funds we needed to conduct an annual meeting without risk of personal liability to the officers and exempt from taxation. Application is simple (on-line) and inexpensive. If our application is approved, we could then move forward with planning for the 2008 meeting and advise members of its cost (helpful for budgeting purposes). Mike then asked for a show of hands as to whether those in attendance approved of this direction? The attendees all raised their hands in confirmation of this approach. Mike then turned the floor over to Don Johnson, to provide more details on this process, and to discuss the topic of “EASI Governance”.

Section 5

· 9:00 am – Don Johnson read the newly formed Mission Statement and then reviewed the proposed structure of the organization’s officers. The proposal calls for “staggered” two-year terms such that every year, at least one office would be open for election by the membership but not all offices would be vacated. This will prevent the need we’ve encountered for an annual need for multiple offices to be filled. It was also presented that the Vice-Chair position would become the “Chair-Elect” position, to provide continuity and assure experienced leadership in the organization. A separate Technical Advisory Committee would be formed and would meet independent of the Steering Committee and the General Membership’s annual meeting.
·  Don then discussed more details surrounding the formation of a 501-C3 organization. A financial requirement would be a one-time, tax-deductible contribution of $500 per corporate membership for purposes of joining the organization. The figure of $500 was approved by the Steering Committee as they estimated the need for an available operating balance need of approximately $10,000 to be used for making the deposit toward the annual meeting expenses. It was estimated that we have around 20 companies being represented at our meetings, so the figure of $500 per company per year would yield us this amount.  Each corporate membership would allow for one voting member to represent the interests of that company in any elections or business matters calling for a vote. There would be only one vote per contributing membership regardless of the number of representatives in attendance at the meetings. Each contributing company will designate the authorized person to vote on their behalf in advance of any meetings or polls. That voting person would be designated by the member company in advance of the general meeting.

· Questions: 

· Jerry Arnold: If the voting member is not present for the general meeting, can a proxy be issued via email?  Don: Yes; also, the voting period on issues presented at the meeting would be extended for a period of one month beyond the actual meeting, allowing for member representatives to consult with others within their company that might not be present that could better clarify the position. 
· Andy McCoy: What about third parties like software and technology companies? Don: Although these firms are welcome to participate in general meeting discussions, they are not allowed to vote on issues being presented. The Steering Committee has determined that only Wholesalers and Manufacturers that are current paid members will be eligible for voting on issues presented. 
· John Cutsey: John said that he wanted to go on record as saying that he agreed with the decision of the Steering Committee regarding “voice without vote” privileges of those in attendance who were not either Wholesaler or Manufacturer. He said that he feels they need to facilitate the means that Wholesalers and Manufacturers conduct their business, rather than to influence the process. Eric Eberhard of VICS voiced his agreement with John’s statement. 

· Debby Krissinger then asked the question as to whether this organization should apply for status as “non-profit” or “not for profit”. Either way, she commented that we needed a slate of officers and formal by-laws in order to qualify. Debby volunteered to assist in the drafting of these documents. 

· Don then told the audience that we needed to vote on the nominated slate of officers, and that no collection of funds would take place until we officially established this organization. Don presented the following names as being nominees approved by the Steering Committee:

· Chairman – Bob Davis, Hanes

· Vice-Chair – Terry Thompson, Heritage Sportswear

· Secretary/Treasurer – Jerry Arnold, Americana Sportswear

· Technical Committee – Jon Clarke, Bella Sportswear

· Technical Committee members:

· Terry Birch, Anvil

· Chris Logsdon, Fruit of the Loom

· Pam Streng, Hanes

· Mike Cutsey, FDM4

· Paul Espinoza, FDM4

· Un-named person from Broder (TBD)

· At-Large Members – Don Johnson, Gildan 

· Don Johnson, Gildan

· Nick Freitag, Russell Corporation
· Bill Hall, Anvil

· Mike Fabrico, Broder

· Andy Coy, Mission Imprintables

· Linda Hall, Barry T. Chouinard

· Debby Krissinger, Broder

Don asked opened the floor for any other nominations. Not being any others, Don recommended that we accept this slate of leaders for the coming year. A second was made by Mike Cutsey; and the motion carried unanimously. 

· Marty Bolduc made the comment that he thought we should spend more time focused on “improving the process”. 
· Jon Clarke said that he felt like we needed to better utilize forums for discussions of issues of interest to the membership. 

Section 6
· 9:45 am – Bill Hall then presented an overview of the 14 current Standards plus the 945 Third Party/Drop-Ship file proposed standard (there is a “1Z” version of this posted on the EASI website). Bill suggested that the newly formed Technical Committee review the existing Standards and their multiple versions, and then post the most current versions only on our website. Bill then showed a slide of a matrix using actual Anvil information regarding the status of each Standard’s implementation and the version number. He suggested that each member company complete this form to be provided by the Technical Committee, including the names and numbers of multiple contacts at that company. 

·  John Cutsey suggested that we not have more than two active versions of any Standards file active at any given time. 
· Mike Fabrico then suggested that we establish “Sunset Dates” for each version. 
· Eric Eberhard then commented that he did not believe we should have any sunset dates. 
· Mike Fabrico asked “when” we should discontinue the use of older versions of these files. After some discussion, it was agreed that the Technical Committee would establish the “current” version of each file, and that version along with two most recent versions would be posted to the website along with sunset dates for each.

· Jim Beale raised the question about establishing a standardized format and preferred exchange method? The Technical Committee would be charged with formally establishing these.

· John Cutsey asked “who” was going to “enforce” the use of the current versions and to minimize the multiple versions in use. General discussion followed and it was agreed that these were decisions to be made between the trading partners, not to be “governed”. 
· Rich Weisbrod said “we don’t have to live by other people’s standards. It should be left up to each mill and wholesaler to decide if they want to support old versions” of the files. 
· Jim Beale made the statement that “the Mills are accommodating to the Wholesalers in this matter, and they should be! The process needs to be driven by the Wholesaler.” 
· Bob Davis asked “what about implementation dates” for these approved standards?” Jim Beale responded that he would suggest a one year transition period. Eric Eberhard said that he thought we should announce “new” revisions or standards July 1 with an effective date of January 1 of the following year. This would allow for a six month period of transition. He also said this would ensure that there would always be at least two versions of a file active at any time. 
· A question was raised about the PDD file, version 5.0B? Should this be “Version 5.0” or should we roll back to 4.0? Why the “beta” indicator on this file alone? It was decided by consensus that this decision, along with many others such as an established “Compliance Testing” file be decided by the Technical Committee. There was some joking about the heavy workload that we had already imposed upon this newly formed committee! 

· Lastly, there was some discussion regarding the use of “WIKI” to aid in the collection of vendor & wholesaler matrix data by June 1. A motion was made, seconded and passed without voice to utilize this tool (to be further explained later in the day by Jon).
10:40 am – Terry Birch suggested that the 810 & 856 files accommodate the “Pro #” of up to 30 digits. To be determined by Tech Committee.

10:45 am – Paula Arnold led a discussion surrounding the difficulties in reaching agreement amongst the membership in using the Special Events Promotional Pricing file (hereafter referred to as the “Count/Recount file”). Lively discussion followed picking up where we left off at last year’s meeting and begun two years ago at New Orleans. Bob Davis made the statement that “Hanes would use the file tomorrow if we could all agree on using only invoiced sales out the wholesaler’s door and Point of Sale data”! The wholesalers, generally speaking, are stating that they need to be able to include sales of products that don’t technically get picked up until after the sale period expires. The manufacturers, in general, are opposed to this and say they want to use POS data within the dates of the promotion only. It was asked whether or not “the mills wanted to ‘play the game’ of using ‘orders’ instead of ‘invoiced sales’?” The consensus was that each manufacturer should respond to the EASI Technical Committee chair by July 1 with their official “position” on this issue. 
11:40 am – Debby Krissinger brought up a problem encountered with at least one mill that experienced duplication of ASN’s. That supplier acknowledged it was an internal error, and all were in agreement that ASN’s should always be unique to each shipment and assigned at the customer level, not the destination level. The meeting was then adjourned for lunch break at 11:50 am. 

1:00 pm – Jim Beale advanced the suggestion that we consider use of a “Mill Cost File” that contained selling prices of all skus from the manufacturer. Several wholesalers expressed favor to this idea, while several manufacturers expressed opposition. Discussion included possible anti-trust issues for publicly held companies; possible transfer of data into disc or FTP directory; and possible encryption and transmission issues? Nick Freitag stated that the Russell & Fruit position was one of opposition to this file; that we had even denied this data to some retailers who asked for it in this format. EDI transmission of pricing with our retail partners addresses the requirements for conducting business under most circumstances; and we as a market segment even utilize individual “cross-reference files” for most wholesalers already. He stated that we didn’t need another file floating around with this sensitive information contained. The consensus of the group was to table this issue. 

1:15 pm – Jim Beale then discussed the need to standardize the method of transmission. The issue is whether to use “Secure FTP” or “non-secured standard FTP”? Also, whether files should be “dropped off” into mailboxes, or left for “pick up”? And some mills are sending to the wholesaler’s “In” mailboxes while others leave in their “Out” mailboxes. Someone noted that back in 2005 at the New Orleans meeting this group had determined that “Secure FTP” was the preferred method of transmission. But again, actual application depends upon agreement between trading partners. This also must be addressed by the Technical Committee. 

1:40 pm – Jon Clarke presented his proposed “Sales Classification” file. It is essentially a Point-of-Sale file sent monthly by the Wholesaler that provides data by GTIN and broken out by “sales class”. The meaning of “sales class” was defined as customer types, sales channels, etc such as “embroiderers”, “printers”, “ASI”, “schools”, etc. Jon explained the benefits to both partners if manufacturers understood which styles/skus sold best to which classifications of wholesaler’s customers? Manufacturers could use the data to improve the effectiveness of their merchandising and design efforts, thereby providing the wholesalers with items that were more targeted towards their markets and price points. Andy Coy commented that this could possibly be an enhancement to the current POS file? Maybe an optional field could be added to this file to show “Sales Class”? Of course, agreement would have to be reached as to the definition of “Sales Class” and much discussion centered on this topic. Linda Hall & Terry Thompson both expressed their concerns around the possibility of the data being “mined” by the manufacturer or anyone whose possession the file fell into. It was suggested that the Manufacturers that are interested in this data submit to the Technical Committee their suggestions as to the definitions of the Sales Class categories they would like to see for consideration. 

2:15 pm – Paula Arnold then presented information on “Mill Marketing Material”. She made a “plea” for all those in attendance representing the manufacturers to convey to their Marketing departments the critical need to get electronic marketing images as soon as possible in advance of next year’s line! She also talked about how important it is to include references to “last year’s” items when they are being “updated” – in other words, clearly communicate the dropped colors/sizes as well as highlighting the new colors/sizes. This will help the Wholesaler tremendously. 

Section 7
2:25 pm - Mike Dickson said he felt like we needed a “consolidated description” field to be added to the PDD file. Wants product type, gender, weight, key facts. Eric Eberhard stated that he’d like to see “URL’s with multiple images by GTIN” and with basic descriptions as Mike proposed. Discussion about possible use of XML format being available? Many expressed their positive response to Hane’s use of color-coding skus; and Gildan’s information matrix and spec sheets. 
2:50 pm – Mike Cutsey talked about the possibility of dropping a file at GTIN level with “instant inventory availability”? It would be a simple file of possibly just two fields: GTIN # and “how much on hand?” Discussion was had about future replacement methods for the current Available Inventory file (846) with “real-time” access via a possible web service? 

3:05 pm – Terry Thompson commented that he would like to see the dimensions of a garment defined as length, width, and depth or thickness reported at the GTIN level. Could this also be an enhancement to the current PDD file? Should the measure be of volume measured in cubic inches? 

3:20 pm – Mike Fabrico walked through various screen on our new website : http://www.easistds.com  He demonstrated the ease of using the new Compliance Testing program among the many features of this site. John Cutsey introduced the EASI Analysis Tool, an ASP.net based validation and mapping tool. Mike Cutsey then demonstrated the validation process of actual, live Broder data files, to show the ease and thoroughness of its features. Bob Davis asked the members to please provide feedback on any issues or problems encountered on the new website to either himself or to Jon Clarke. 
3:45 pm – Jon Clarke demonstrated the “EASIcommunity.org” site. This is a free (no cost!) E-Groupware community forum designed to provide a place for members to post messages and exchange ideas. Currently this site is being hosted by Bella Sportswear. Registration is required to become a User. The forum is mean to host discussion and is termed “WIKI”. Only paid, voting members of the EASI organization would be eligible for voting when polls are used in the future. Jon will send out an instruction manual to all members in Word format, and it is intended to use this forum in place of the emails we use to communicate to each other today within the EASI community. These minutes will be posted to the WIKI! 
Section 8
4:15 pm - Jerry Arnold reported on behalf of the Steering Committee that a recommendation to hold next year’s meeting during the month of April 2008 in Orlando, FL. Three possible dates will be presented to the membership for voting. Reminder: the only cost of membership was the $500 One-Time fee for establishing the operating fund, and then the $175-200 cost of hosting the meeting plus your normal travel expenses! What a deal! The suggestion was accepted with minimal discussion and no disagreement. 

Several members in the back of the room suggested a different seating arrangement and/or the use of a microphone for presenters at the next meeting.

5:15 pm – Bob Davis thanked all the presenters, the sponsors and all those in attendance once again for coming and participating. He then adjourned the meeting. 

Nick Freitag
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